MINUTES USATF ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION

APRIL 16, 2003

Attendance:

Joe Cargioli

George Regan

Cheryl Rellinger

Anthony Mills

Lisa Mills

Mary MacEnroe

Don Baum

Chris Rush

I. OFFICER’S REPORTS:

· President:  G. Regan

· Youth Program is going to take more work and dollars than we were prepared to allocate for this year.  We will aggressively revisit the program expansion for 2004.

· George made an agreement with officials and running clubs affiliated with the Junior Olympics to bring our youth meet to the level of a regional championship level.

· We need to shore up a policy/procedure/administration plan that makes sense for success.

· We should work toward developing a program that we can be proud of and expand on for the future.

· We should look at 2004 for expansion to additional meets to the schedule.

· VP:  R. Vives in absencia

· The Spring Classic is scheduled for May 10th this year.
· We presently have member athletes who can compete at a level that will allow them to compete.

II. COMMITTEES:

· Dates for all championships are in the USATF office for anyone who wants to look at them.
· Youth:

· We are making every effort to financially support our youth programs

· New computer software has been purchased and networked for efficiency. Glen Wolin is in charge of FAT and meet computer network.  The meet will be directed by Jim Egan, Kathy DeNyse and Nicole DePasquale.

· Registration will continue to be day of but we will work toward on line and pre-registrations.

· Next youth meeting of April 29th has been rescheduled to May 12th.
· Race Walking:

· The 5 km eastern regionals in Saratoga will dedicated to Bill Hogan

· Date for Regionals has not yet been solidified.

· One thing we may consider is to hold a Junior Race Walk clinic at Skidmore College with the potential of attracting participants from Canada.

III. Admin/Special Committees:

· Officials Report (none)

· Road Race Technical Calendars are available in the Regional office.
IV. New Business:

· A discussion was started by A. Mills to consolidate T&F chairs under a new board position, VP of Track & Field, that would focus entirely on T&F and all T&F committees would report to the VP.

· The discussion moved to the need for strong direction and leadership to create change….  To that end A. Mills moved that a VP of T&F Board level position be created that would have the current committee heads reporting for direction and planning.

· The motion was seconded by Mary MacEnroe.

· The discussion that ensued centered on producing a strategic plan which would include all the current committee heads and interested members to assign roles and responsibilities.

· Joe Cargioli pointed out that we could not vote on this motion because we did not have a legal quorum to vote and that the magnitude of importance for this motion held ramification beyond just adding a new Board position.  Joe suggested that the motion be tabled until we have an opportunity to discuss this with all current T&F committee chair people. The motion was tabled and Chris Rush was assigned the task of interpreting the by-laws for voting.

· Further discussion centered around a suggestion that as a Board we adopt changes that could streamline our organization for maximum efficiency to focus on both T&R and Youth Initiatives.

· A. Mills presented his desire to be considered as Youth head in the event that the present committee head was either removed or resigned.

V. Old Business:

· A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The vote was unanimous. 
